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Michigan Department Commander 

 

 

 

Steven Martin 
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NATIONAL OFFICERS VISITING 

 

 

 
Kevin Martin - Commander-in-Chief 

                  
 

 

 

https://suvcw.org/general-orders-of-the-commander-in-chief#2023-2024-commander-in-chief-peter-j-hritsko
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Rosemary Martin – Auxiliary National President 
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MEMORIAL SERVICE 

 

The Joint Memorial Service opened at 9:20 PM for the commemoration of those Brothers and Sisters who 

passed in the previous year. 

Chaplain Buckhahn read the names of our deceased Brothers from the past year. 

Dale Willett-05/19/2024- Camp No. 58 & 145 

Rick Danes-06/22/2024- Camp No. 427 

Paul Nelson-08/05/2024-Camp No. 266 

Howard Lloyd-09/07/2024-Camp No. 7 

Craig Searight-10/10/2024-Camp No. 145 

Richard Scott-10/10/2024- Camp No. 3 

Robert M. Petrovic-11/28/2024- Dual Brother-Camp No. 17 

John Shumway-01/01/2025-Camp No. 17 

Carl Lamphere-02/06/2025-Camp 145 & 444 

The Ladies of the Auxiliary were greeted. 

No Sisters passed this year. 

A benediction was offered and the service ended at 9:25 AM. 
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Minutes of the Encampment 

 

The 141
st
 Annual Michigan Department Encampment (henceforth to be listed as the Encampment) commenced 

with ceremony by Department Commander Steven Martin at 9:45 AM. 

DC Martin introduced the National Officers in attendance. 

Commander in Chief Kevin L. Martin, PDC 

Banner Editor, Assistant National Counselor-Blue Book, Assistant National Secretary, Assistant National 

Treasurer, and Past Commander in Chief James B. Pahl, PDC. 

National Historian Gary L. Gibson, PDC. 

At the invitation of DC Martin, CinC Martin made some brief remarks. 

DC Martin introduced the Past National Officers 

L. Dean Lamphere, Jr. National Member at Large Coordinator 1996-1997. 

Gary Gibson, Council of Administration 1998-2001. 

DC Martin asked the Past Department Commanders to rise, state their names and term of service. 

Gary Gibson, 1990-2001 

Terry McKinch, 2020-2021 

Chuck Worley, 2009-2010 

Bill Brennan, 1994-1996 

Dale Aurand, 2014-2015 

David Smith, 2017-2018 

Nate Smith, 2021-2023 

Dean Lamphere, Jr. 2016-2017 

James Pahl, 1992-1993 

 

The Guide and the Color Bearer were instructed to determine if all present were entitled to remain. 

The Guide determined all were entitled to remain. 

The Secretary was instructed to call the roll of officers. 

(The roll is listed in Appendix A). 

Rules of the Encampment were relayed. 

(The Encampment agenda and the Rules of the Encampment are listed in Appendix B). 

The appointment of the Encampment Committees is as follows: 
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Credentials Committee: L. Dean Lamphere, Jr. PDC (Chair), Chuck Worley, PDC. 

Bylaws Committee: David Kimble, SVDC, (Chair), Richard Denney, CC, Nathan Smith, PDC, James Pahl, 

PCinC. 

Officer Reports Committee: James Pahl, PCinC, Dale Aurand, PDC. 

Resolutions Committee: Chuck Worley, PDC (Chair), Terry McKinch, PDC, Lloyd Lamphere, Sr. PCC. 

Fraternal Relations Committee: James Pahl, PCinC 

DC Martin asked if the Credentials Committee report was available for presentation. 

The report will be given later in the Encampment. 

Officer Reports. 

(Officer Reports are listed in Appendix C) 

DC Martin turned the gavel over to DSVC Kimble. 

DC Martin proceeded to give his report. 

SVDC Kimble called for motion to refer this report and all subsequent officer reports to the Encampment 

Committee on Officer Reports.  The motion was offered with a second.  Motion was approved.  

SVDC Kimble directed the Guide to return the gavel to DC Martin. 

DC Martin asked SVDC Kimble if he had any additions to his report.  He did not. 

DC Martin asked JVDC Cordill if he had any additions to his report. JVDC Cordill stated he did and 

encouraged all Brothers to reach out in their communities and make the Sons known.   

DC Martin asked Department Secretary Denney if he had any additions to his report. 

He did not. 

DC Martin asked Department Treasurer Gosling if he had any additions to his report.  He did not. 

Patriotic Instructor McKinch made a request that all Camp Patriotic Instruction reports be submitted as soon as 

possible. 

The Encampment recessed at 10:05 AM. 

The Encampment resumed at 10:32 AM. 

DC Martin continued to question officers if there were any additions to their reports.  There were none. 

Eagle Scout Coordinator Lloyd Lamphere, SR. PCC stated a ROTC award needed to be presented to an 

individual at Michigan Tech.  Brother Lloyd was appointed to present the award.  Brother Lloyd stated that a 

ROTC Officer needed to be appointed for the Department. 

Terry McKinch, PDC moved to limit floor comments to two minutes. Second. Approved. 

A call was made for a counted vote.  The Guide proceeded to count the votes. 

Twenty-two voted in favor and 11 opposed.  Motion approved. 

L. Dean Lamphere JR. gave the Credential Committee Report.  (The report is in Appendix H) 
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DCWMO Sheaffer has comments to take up in New Business. 

DGRO Worley stated he will be available to give a demonstration of the Graves registry site. 

Correspondence. 

Correspondence was read by Department Secretary Denney.  (Correspondence is in Appendix E) 

Awards. 

The Abraham Lincoln was awarded to Lloyd Lamphere, Sr. of Gov. Crapo Camp #145, Rick Danes of Sgt. 

John S. Cosbey Camp # 427 (posthumously) and Irma Danes, widow of Brother Rick Danes. 

There were no applications for the Dr. Mary Edwards Walker Award. 

The J. Richard Greene Award in honor of the late PDC J. Richard Greene for the outstanding Camp newsletter 

was awarded to General Benjamin Pritchard Camp #20. 

The Austin Blair Award for the greatest member gain (numerical) is awarded to General Benjamin Prichard 

Camp #20. 

The Orlando LeValley Award for the greatest percentage gain is awarded to George W. Anderson Camp #58. 

The Encampment recessed for lunch at 11:08 AM. 

The Encampment resumed at 1:30 PM. 

Reports of Standing and Special Committees. 

DC Martin stated that recommendations will be considered by the Officers Report Committee.  He called for a 

motion that if any Committee recommendation other than Bylaws is unopposed that it be adopted at the sound 

of the gavel.  Dick Denney so moved.  Second.  Motion was approved. 

Bylaws Committee: No Bylaws additions or changes were submitted. 

Membership Committee: JVDC Cordill, CC had nothing to report but reiterate that membership is every 

Brothers responsibility.  We need to review membership applications as changes have been made.  Local 

community engagement is necessary. Be sure to have to have brochures and membership forms available as 

people may not want to necessarily sign up on the spot.  Make sure the prospective member knows how to 

contact the proper Brother in the Camp. 

Graves Registration Committee: Chuck Worley, PDC gave an overview of the committee report. (The report is 

in Appendix C). 

Civil War Memorials Report: Nothing to report. 

Communications and Technology Committee Report: The report is included with the Signals Officer Report. 

(The report is in Appendix C). 

Nomination Committee Report: The report will be given prior to nomination of officers. 

(The report is in Appendix I). 

Ceremonies and Rituals Committee: Nothing to report. 

Military and Veterans Affairs Committee: Nothing to report. 
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Reports of Encampment Committees. 

 

1. Budget. The budget remains the same for 2025-2026.  The Committee recommends this be approved.  

Approved. 

2. The Department continues the Camp Grant and Scholarship Program.  The Committee concurs.  Approved. 

3. That the Department continues to donate to the fund for the Michigan monument at the Antietam Battlefield.  

The Committee is aware of a Brother who is reporting on the project.  The Committee would like an update on 

the project.  A report from Paul Davis, PDC states that the project is in the beginning stages.  DC Martin went 

on the website and reports that $200,000 is required and $40,000.00 has been raised.  The Committee concurs 

and recommends that specific amount be designated. A motion was offered by Dam Delmerico for a donation of 

$5000.00. Second.  Discussion ensued.  Motion was approved. 

4. The Department Treasurer’s request that the 2025-2026 budget be approved.  The Committee points out the 

budget was posted to the Department website at least a week before the Department Encampment.  The 

Committee concours.  Approved.  

Terry McKinch, PDC addressed a question to Eagle Scout Coordinator Lloyd Lamphere. Sr. if he had adequate 

funds to cover his expenses now and in the future.  Discussion.  Terry McKinch, PDC moved to raise the Eagle 

Scout Coordinators budget from $500.00 to $1000.00. Second.  Motion approved. 

5. The question of the appointment of a ROTC Officer be left to the incoming Department Commander for his 

consideration and potential appointment of a Brother to fill the post.  The Committee concours.  Approved. 

Nate Smith, PDC inquired about the purchase of a sound system.  It was conjectured that the system was 

purchased by the Communication and Technology Committee.  Department Treasurer Gosling pointed out the 

system had not been purchased. 

Resolution Committee Report 

Chuck Worley, PDC 

(Resolutions are in Appendix G). 

1. Resolution by the Gov. Crapo Camp #145 an endorsement for SVDC David W. Kimble for the Office of 

Department Commander of the Department of Michigan.  The Committee concurs.  Approved. 

2. Resolution for the endorsement of Robert R. Payne, PDC for the office of Junior Vice Commander in Chief.  

The Committee concours.  Approved. 

3. Resolution for the endorsement of Gary L. Gibson, PDC for the Office of the Council of Administration.  The 

Committee Concours.  Approved. 

4. A resolution from the 141
st
 Annual Michigan Department Encampment to the 144th Annual Encampment of 

the Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War concerning Members at Large.  Committee concours.  Approved. 

5. A resolution concerning the attendance of meetings of the Council of Administration.  The committee 

concours.  Approved. 

6. A resolution concerning the addition of a rank bar to the PCinC medal.  The Committee concurs.  Discussion 

ensued.  Approved. 



12 
 

Report of the Department Council. 

The report of the Department Council is in Appendix F. 

 

Old Business. 

There was no old business. 

New Business. 

Civil War Monuments Officer Leonard Sheaffer reported the Department’s Memorials site is under 

construction.  Also, the Headquarters website under special committees still lists the 102
nd

 CT monument 

Committee.  The listing needs to be removed. Under Monuments and Memorials, Brother Leonard requested the 

correction of the spelling of his name.  If a Camp is working on a monument, please keep the Department’s 

Civil War Monuments officer in the loop. 

Recommendations. 

The Resource Allocation Committee in the 2025 fiscal year is directed to evaluate the success of these programs 

and make recommendations to the 142
nd

 Annual Encampment of the Department of Michigan.  Approved. 

The Committees created by Department Orders No. 12 and 13, Michigan Camp Grant Committee and Michigan 

Eagle Scout Scholarship Committee respectively be discharged as their assignments have been completed.  

Approved. 

The incoming Department Commander appoint a Camp Grant Committee and a Scholarship Committee to 

evaluate applications for approval and promote the programs by submitting articles for the Michigan Messenger 

regarding availability of the programs and the successful awards made.  Approved. 

Austin Ingall of Nash Hodges Camp #43 explained about his work of acquiring headstones for Civil War 

soldiers and his work with the Battlefield Trust. 

PDC Gary Gibson discussed the dwindling membership of the Department of Michigan.  Brother Gibson 

proposed placing advertisements in the Michigan History magazine.  Brother Gibson moved to allocate 

$7000.00 to purchase full page-colored ads in the Michigan History Magazine.   Second.   Discussion ensued.  

Matt Adair moved to amend the motion to create a committee to further design the ad.  Second.  The 

amendment to the motion was approved. 

PDC Dean Lamphere moved to amend the motion by having the committee move forward on the design and 

once agreement is made to place the ad. Second. Approved. 

The motion as amended: The Department of Michigan allocates $7000.00 to place a full-page colored ad in 6 

issues of the Michigan History Magazine and a committee to be appointed to move forward on the design and 

once approved, place said ad in the Michigan History Magazine being driven by the Outreach Committee. 

Second. Approved. 

(Note: A written copy of the amendments was requested but was not received by the Department Secretary). 

Dean Lamphere, PDC proposed that we consider looking into hosting a National Encampment in the near 

future.  Jim Pahl, PCinC pointed out that the 2022 National Encampment in Grand Rapids, MI netted 

$10,000.00 in profits and the Lansing, MI National Encampment netted $5000.00 in profits.  The National 

Organization is having issues in finding Departments willing to hold National Encampments. The National 
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Organization is hosting the 2026 National Encampment in Gettysburg, Pa. in 2026. The 2027 National 

Encampment will be held in Franklin, Tn.  The 2028 National Encampment is open. 

JVDC Todd Cordill reported that the U. S. Grant house in Detroit is in good repair near the Eastern Market and 

is being placed on a foundation and stabilized. Restoration will be commencing soon, and the premises will be 

used as a cultural resource center. 

The Encampment was visited by Auxiliary National President Rosemary Martin and Michigan Auxiliary 

President Connie Horning.  Presidents Martin and Horning both had remarks for the Encampment. 

Jim Pahl, PCinC moved to have the incoming Department Commander form an exploratory committee to host 

the 2028 National Encampment.  Second. Approved. 

The Encampment recessed at 2:51 PM 

The Encampment resumed at 3:11 PM. 

Commander in Chief Kevin Martin, PDC spoke to the Encampment about changes in the Lincoln Tomb 

Ceremony at Springfield, Il.  The Brothers will be staged at Ramada North in Springfield, IL. The VFW will be 

providing lunch at Springfield after the Lincoln service. 

Good of the Order. 

Dan Delmerico of Gilluly-Kinsley Camp #120 spoke about a time when the state of Michigan had a monument 

repair crew that went around the United States repairing Michigan monuments.  The crew was disbanded some 

years ago. 

Dan Demerico moved to research the resurrection of the Civil Service crew to repair and maintain the Michigan 

monuments.  Second.  Terry McKinch, PDC, moved to amend the motion to have Dan Delmerico be the key 

person in the effort. Second.   Amendment approved. Discussion ensued.  Tery McKinch moved to substitute 

the motion: For Dan Demerico to research the return of the civil service crew for the maintenance and repair of 

the Michigan monuments. Second. Motion approved. 

Dan Delmerico spoke about recruitment and membership retention. 

Ron Tyrl informed the Encampment about the Jackson Muster at Jackson, Mi August 23-24, 2025. 

DC Martin declared at this time all the Encampment Committees are discharged from their duties and thanked 

for their work today. 

DC Martin also thanked the Okemos Conference Center for their hospitality. 

DC Martin would also like to thank everyone that made this Encampment possible. 

DC Martin announced the 144
th

 National Encampment will be held August 7-10, 2025, in Houston, TX.  The 

remembrance Day in Gettysburg, Pa. will be held on November 15, 2025. 

Nomination of Officers. 

Department Secretary Denney read the report of the Nomination Committee for the 2025-2026 term. 

The nominees are: 

For Department Commander-David W. Kimble, PCC. 

For Senior Vice Department Commander-Todd Cordill, CC. 
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For Junior Vice Department Commander- Ronald Shull. 

Department Treasurer -Bruce Gosling, PCC. 

Department Secretary-Richard Denney, CC. 

Department Council- David S. Smith, PDC. 

                                               Robert R. Payne, PDC. 

                                                Nathan Smith, PDC. 

Dean Lamphere, PDC moved that at the close of nominations for any office, if there is only one candidate that 

the Department Secretary cast a unanimous ballot and declare that person elected.  Second. Motion approved. 

Department Commander. 

SVDC David W. Kimble, PCC 

If elected, will you serve?  SVDC Kimble answered yes. 

What offices do you hold in the Order?  Senior Vice Department Commander. 

DC Martin called for additional nominations three times.  There being none, the Department Secretary cast a 

unanimous ballot and declared SVDC Kimble elected.  

Senior Vice Department Commander. 

JVDC Todd Cordill, CC. 

If elected, will you serve?  JVDC Cordill answered yes. 

What offices do you hold in the Order? Junior Vice Department Commander and Camp Commander of George 

W. Anderson Camp #58. 

DC Martin called for additional nominations three times.  There being none, the Department Secretary cast a 

unanimous ballot and declared JVDC Cordill elected. 

Junior Vice Commander. 

Ron Shull, PCC. 

If elected, will you serve?  PCC Shull answered yes. 

What offices do you hold in the Order? Camp Council, Eagle Scout Coordinator, and Guide for Curtenius 

Guard Camp #17. 

DC Martin called for additional nominations three times. There being none, the Department Secretary cast a 

unanimous ballot and declared PCC Shull elected. 

Department Council No. 1. 

David S. Smith, PDC. 

If elected, will you serve?  PDC Smith answered yes.  What offices do you hold in the Order?  Department 

Council No. 1 and Camp Commander of General Orlando M. Poe Camp #444. 
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DC Martin Called for additional nominations three times.  There being none, the Department Secretary cast a 

unanimous ballot and declared PDC Smith elected. 

Department Council No. 2. 

Robert R. Payne, PDC. 

PDC Payne was absent.  He indicated to the Department Secretary that he will serve. 

The offices he holds in the Order is as follows: National council of Administration, Camp Council No. 2 and 

Patriotic Instructor for Curtenius Guard Camp #17 and Camp Council No. 3 for Gov. Crapo Camp No. 145.  

DC Martin Called for additional nominations three times.  There being none, the Department Secretary cast a 

unanimous ballot and declared PDC Payne elected. 

Council No. 3. 

Nathan Smith, PDC. 

Nathan Smith, PDC declined nomination for the office of Council No.3 and nominated DC Steven Martin. 

If elected, will you serve?  DC Martin answered yes. What offices do you hold in the Order?  Department 

Commander. 

DC Martin called for additional nominations three times.  There being none, the Department Secretary cast a 

unanimous ballot and declared DC Martin elected. 

Department Secretary. 

Richard Denney, CC. 

If elected, will you serve?  Department Secretary Denney answered yes.  What offices do you hold in the 

Order?  Department Secretary, Camp Commander of March to the Sea Camp #135 and Camp Council No.1 

General Orlando M. Poe Camp #444.  

DC Martin called for additional nominations three times. There being none, the Department Secretary cast a 

unanimous ballot and declared Department Secretary Denney elected. 

Department Treasurer. 

Bruce Gosling, PDC. 

If elected, will you serve? Department Treasurer Gosling answered yes.  What offices do you hold in the Order? 

Department Treasurer and Secretary-Treasurer of March to the Sea Camp #135.  DC Martin called for 

additional nominations three times.  There being none, the Department Secretary cast a unanimous ballot and 

declared Department Treasurer elected. 

The Encampment recessed at 4:11 PM. 

The Encampment resumed at 4:25 PM. 

Election of Delegates. 

The following delegates were elected to represent the Department of Michigan at the 144
th

 National 

Encampment of the Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War. 

Lloyd Lamphere, Sr.-Gov. Crapo Camp #145 
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Kim Horning-Austin Blair Camp #7 

Dean Lamphere, Jr. moved requesting the election of all other Brothers of the Department of Michigan in 

alphabetical order as delegates until the quota is filled, then the remaining Brothers be designated as alternates 

to the 2025 144
th

 National Encampment of the Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War.  Second.  Motion 

approved. 

Commander in Chief Kevin Martin, PDC was chosen by Department Commander-elect David Kimble to install 

the newly elected officers. 

Commander in Chief Martin proceeded to install the officers-elect by Ritual. 

The Department Commander’s badge was pinned on DC Kimble by former chief of staff Jim Pahl, PCinC. 

Commander in Chief Martin made a few parting remarks. 

PDC Martin gave a few remarks. 

DC Kimble spoke to the Encampment. 

DC Kimble closed the Encampment by ceremony at 4:48 PM. 

Respectfully submitted in Fraternity, Charity, and Loyalty, 

Richard Denney, CC 

Secretary, Department of Michigan 

Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War 

 

 

 



































































             

 

Organized 1881 - Legal Heir of and Representing the Grand Army of the Republic. 

Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War                     
Department of Michigan 

Terrance L. McKinch, Patriotic Instructor 
3278 S, Duffield Road 

Lennon, Michigan 48449  
(810) 553-3509 

tmckinch@outlook.com 

 

Department of Michigan 
Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War 
 

March 29, 2025 
 

Brothers of the 141st Annual Department of Michigan SUVCW, I bring you Greetings and Salutations from the 

Village of Lennon.  I want to commend all the Brothers and Camps for their hard work for our order and 

encourage them to think outside the box when recruiting for our order.  I had a tough 2024, with me and my wife 

both being in the hospital numerous times.  I was unable to attend the Department or National Encampment, 

though I was able to make my report to the National.  I am looking forward to a productive year with all our 

camps.  I know others have had considerable hardships too, but unlike me, they were able to overcome their 

difficulties.  I am the National eBay chairman, and I do look for GAR, SUVCW and other Veterans items that 

should belong to the order.  This includes grave markers, Camp Charters and other items that are our property 

by way of conveyance.  If so appointed, I will dedicate myself to being a better Patriotic Instructor.  I want to 

thank those who helped us in my time of need. 

 
 

Yours in Fraternity, Charity & Loyalty 
Terry McKinch, Patriotic Instructor 

 

 
 

Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War 
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